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Oppose Proposed IZO Building Form Overlay On Residential Blocks

Sat 6/10/2023 5:03 PM

To:Powell, Greg GPOWELL@cityofpetaluma.org ;Castellano, Isabel icastellano@cityofpetaluma.org
Cc:McDonnell, Kevin <kmcdonnell@cityofpetaluma.org>

Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.
Dear City Planners,

I am writing to voice my opposition to the proposed IZO Building Form Overlay associated with the Hotel Weaver project

This overlay proposal is arguably appropriate for existing commercial properties but grossly inappropriate for residential city
blocks

The boundaries must be redrawn to include only primarily commercial blocks  The A Street Historic District MUST be outside
the boundaries

Thank you




